Registration of a Charge

Company name: LIVING CARE HEALTH LIMITED

Company number: 08510730

Received for Electronic Filing: 11/10/2016



Details of Charge

Date of creation: 30/09/2016

Charge code: 0851 0730 0010

Persons entitled: LLOYDS BANK PLC (COMPANY NUMBER 2065)

Brief description:

Contains fixed charge(s).

Authentication of Form

This form was authorised by: a person with an interest in the registration of the charge.

Authentication of Instrument

Certification statement: I CERTIFY THAT SAVE FOR MATERIAL REDACTED PURSUANT

TO S.859G OF THE COMPANIES ACT 2006 THE ELECTRONIC COPY INSTRUMENT DELIVERED AS PART OF THIS APPLICATION FOR REGISTRATION IS A CORRECT COPY OF THE ORIGINAL

INSTRUMENT.

Certified by: ZOE DITCH OF MUCKLE LLP



CERTIFICATE OF THE REGISTRATION OF A CHARGE

Company number: 8510730

Charge code: 0851 0730 0010

The Registrar of Companies for England and Wales hereby certifies that a charge dated 30th September 2016 and created by LIVING CARE HEALTH LIMITED was delivered pursuant to Chapter A1 Part 25 of the Companies Act 2006 on 11th October 2016.

Given at Companies House, Cardiff on 12th October 2016

The above information was communicated by electronic means and authenticated by the Registrar of Companies under section 1115 of the Companies Act 2006





A CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTOR																			
Ref OGSA (2010)		 ÷	 ÷			÷					-		-		-	٠	-		-

Muckle LLP
Newcastle upon Tyne

DATED

30 September 2016

OMNIBUS GUARANTEE & SET-OFF AGREEMENT

between

LIVING CARE HEALTH LIMITED and Others

and

LLOYDS BANK PLC

To be presented for registration at Companies Flouse within 21 days of dating against all the companies and limited liability partnerships which are a party to this document.

Table of Contents

- I. DEFINITIONS AND INTERPRETATION
 - 2. GUARANTEE

yane nerion beganeta bibilibili

的复数形式 医阿勒斯斯斯氏 化铁铁铁

- J. INTEREST, COSTS, ETC
 - 4. SET-OFF, CHARGE AND RESTRICTION ON WITHDRAWALS
 - 5. INDEMNITY, REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES
 - 6. CURRENCY CONVERSION
 - 7. CONTINUING SECURITY
 - 8. CONCLUSIVE EVIDENCE
 - 9. DEALINGS BY THE RANK
 - 10. OPENING OR CONTINUANCE OF NEW OR EXISTING ACCOUNTS
 - 11. SUSPENSE ACCOUNT
 - 12. GUARANTEE NOT TO BE AVOIDED BY CERTAIN EVENTS
 - 13. COMPANIES' CLAIMS
 - 14. SECURITY HELD BY THE COMPANIES
 - 15. COTHER SECURITIES OR RIGHTS
 - 16. PAYMENTS FREE FROM DEDUCTION
 - 17. PAYMENTS
 - 18. UNLAWFULNESS, PARTIAL INVALIDITY
 - 19. NON-MERGER ETC.
 - 20. ACCESSION AND RELEASE
 - 21. POWER OF ATTORNEY
 - 22. TRANSFERS BY THE BANK OR THE COMPANIES
 - 23. RESTRICTION ON LIABILITY OF THE BANK
 - 24. NOTICES AND DEMANDS
 - 25. MISCLLLANEOUS
 - 26. NO RELIANCE ON THE BANK
 - 27. OTHER SIGNATORIES NOT BOUND, ETC.
 - 28. COUNTERPARTS
 - 29. I AW AND JURISDICTION

Schedule 1

Part I - The Attorney
Part II - The Other Companies

Schedule 2 (Deed referred to in sub-clause 20.1)

Part 1 The Existing Companies

Part II The Further [Company] [Companies]

Schedule 3 (Deed referred to in sub-clause 20.2)

Part I The Existing Companies

Part II The Released [Company] [Companies]

THIS COMNIBUS GUARANTEE & SET-OFF AGREEMENT is made on the SO day of

BETWEEN:

- (1) THE COMPANIES AND/OR LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS the names, numbers and registered offices of which are specified in schedule 1; and
- (2) LLOYDS BANK plc (Registered number 2065) whose address for the purposes of this Agreement is at Pendeford Securities Centre, Pendeford Business Park, Wobaston Road, Wolverhampton, WV9 5HZ (or at such other address as the Bank may from time to time notify to the Attorney in writing for this purpose)

in consideration of the Bank providing or continuing facilities, products or services or giving time or releasing any security or releasing any person from any obligation in respect of facilities, products or services to or at the request of any Principal, whether alone or jointly with any other person or persons.

I. DEFINITIONS AND INTERPRETATION

In this Agreement, so far as the context admits, the following words and expressions shall have the following meanings:

"Accounts" means all the present and future accounts of the Companies with the Bank whether such accounts are in the sole name of any of the Companies or in the joint names of two or more Companies and includes accounts in the Bank's name with any designation which includes the name(s) of any one or more of the Companies and Account means any one of them;

"Attorney" means the Company named in Part I of schedule 1:

"Bank" means Lloyds Bank plc;

"Companies" means the Attorney and the other companies and/or limited liability partnerships named in schedule 1 (and such expression shall include any company and/or limited liability partnership executing a deed pursuant to sub-clause 20.1 but shall not include any company and/or limited liability partnership released pursuant to sub-clause 20.2 as from the date of its release) and each or any of them severally and "Company" means any one of them;

"Credit Balance" means any sum standing to the credit of an Account, whether in Sterling or any other currency or currency unit and the debt from time to time owing by the Bank represented by that sum and "Credit Balances" means all of them;

"Guaruntee" means the guarantee contained in clause 2 and the indemnity contained in clause 5 (and, in each case, any corresponding provision in any deed supplemental to this Agreement):

"Notice of Discontinuance" means a notice served in accordance with sub-clauses 2.3(a) and 24.4;

"Principal" means any Company insofar only as it at any time owes money or has incurred liabilities (whether actual or contingent) to the Bank otherwise than pursuant to the terms of this Agreement;

"Principals' Liabilities" means:

- (a) all money and liabilities whether actual or contingent (including further advances made hereafter by the Bank) now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by any one or more of the Principals to the Bank anywhere or for which any one or more of the Principals may be or become liable to the Bank in any manner whatsoever without limitation (and (in any case) whether alone or jointly with any other person and in whatever style, name or form and whether as principal or surety and notwithstanding that the same may at any earlier time have been due, owing or incurred to some other person and have subsequently become due, owing or incurred to the Bank as a result of a transfer, assignment, assignation or other transaction or by operation of law) including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
 - (i) in the case of the liquidation, administration or dissolution of any Principal, all money and liabilities (whether actual or contingent) which would at any time have

been due, owing or incurred to the Bank by such Principal if such liquidation, administration or dissolution had commenced on the date of discontinuance and notwithstanding such liquidation, administration or dissolution; and

- (ii) in the event of the discontinuance of the Guarantee in respect of any Principal, all cheques, drafts or other orders or receipts for money signed, bills accepted, promissory notes made and negotiable instruments or securities drawn by or for the account of such Principal on the Bank or its agents and purporting to be dated on or before the date of discontinuance of that Guarantee, although presented to or paid by the Bank or its agents after the date of discontinuance of that Guarantee and all liabilities of such Principal to the Bank at such date whether actual or contingent and whether payable forthwith or at some future time or times and also all credits then established by the Bank for such Principal:
- (b) Interest on all such money and liabilities to the date of payment at such rate or rates as may from time to time be agreed between the Bank and the relevant Principal or, in the absence of such agreement, at the rate, in the case of an amount denominated in Sterling, of two percentage points per annum above the Bank's base rate for the time being in force (or its equivalent or substitute rate for the time being) or, in the case of an amount denominated in any currency or currency unit other than Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost to the Bank (as conclusively determined by the Bank) of funding sums comparable to and in the currency or currency unit of such amount in the London Interbank Market (or such other market as the Bank may select) for such consecutive periods (including overnight deposits) as the Bank may in its absolute discretion from time to time select; and
- (c) commission and other banking charges and legal, administrative and other costs, charges and expenses (on a full and unqualified indemnity basis) incurred by the Bank in enforcing or endeavouring to enforce payment of such money and liabilities whether by any Principal or others and in relation to preparing, preserving, defending or entorcing any security held by or offered to the Bank for such money and liabilities together with interest computed as provided in paragraph (b) above on each such sum from the date that the same was incurred or fell due:

"Secured Obligations" means the aggregate of:

- (a) the Principals' Liabilities; and
- (b) all other money and liabilities whether actual or contingent now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by the Companies under this Agreement:

"Set-off Arrangements" means the arrangements described in clause 4 (and any corresponding provision in any deed supplemental to this Agreement);

"Sterling" means the legal currency for the time being of the United Kingdom, and

"Value Added Tax" includes any other form of sales or turnover tax.

1.2 In this Agreement:

- (a) the expression "Attorney" "Bank" "Company" "Companies" and "Principal" where the context admits includes their respective successors in title and/or assigns whether immediate or derivative;
- (b) unless the context requires otherwise:
 - (i) the singular shall include the plural and vice versa;
 - (ii) any reference to a person shall include an individual, a company, corporation, limited liability partnership or other body corporate, a joint venture, society or unincorporated association, organisation or body of persons (including a trust and a partnership) and any government, state, government or state agency or international organisation whether or not a legal entity. References to a person also include that persons successors and assigns whether immediate or derivative;

- (iii) the expression this "Agreement" shall mean this Omnibus Guarantee & Set-Off
 Agreement and shall extend to every separate and independent stipulation
 contained herein:
- (iv) any right, entitlement or power which may be exercised or any determination which may be made by the Bank under or in connection with this Agreement may be exercised or made in the absolute and unfettered discretion of the Bank and the Bank shall not be under any obligation to give reasons therefore;
- (v) references to any statutory provisions (which for this purpose means any Act of Parliament, statutory instrument or regulation or European directive or regulation or other European legislation) shall be deemed to include a reference to any modification, re-enactment or replacement thereof for the time being in force, all regulations made thereunder from time to time and any analogous provision or rule under any applicable law:
- (vi) references to clauses, sub-clauses and schedules shall be references to clauses, sub-clauses and schedules of this Agreement;
- (vii) references to discontinuance of the Guarantee in respect of any Principal shall mean discontinuance of that Guarantee effected by a Notice of Discontinuance and discontinuance or determination of that Guarantee by any other means whatsoever (whether or not involving notice to the Bank) including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing) the liquidation, administration or dissolution of that Principal or of any Company; and
- (viii) the date of discontinuance shall for the purposes of the Guarantee in respect of any Principal be treated as whichever shall be the earlier of:
 - (A) the date upon which the Bank receives actual notice (rather than notice given in any official publication or by new spaper) of the discontinuance of that Guarantee; and
 - (B) the date upon which a Notice of Discontinuance of that Guarantee becomes effective:
- (c) each and every undertaking and liability of the Companies shall be joint and several on their part and this Agreement shall be construed accordingly;
- (d) any demand made under this Agreement on any Company shall be deemed to have been duly made on all the other Companies; and
- (e) except where expressly otherwise stated or where the context requires otherwise, each of the provisions of this Agreement shall apply both before and after any demand for payment under this Agreement and both before and after the date of discontinuance.
- 1.3 The clause headings and marginal notes shall be ignored in construing this Agreement.
- 1.4 The perpetuity period applicable to any trust constituted by this Agreement shall be one hundred and twenty five years.

2. GUARANTEE

- 2.1 Each Company guarantees payment of the Principals' Liabilities in the currency or respective currencies thereof on demand by the Bank.
- 2.2 The Companies shall make payment under this Agreement as soon as the Bank makes demand under this Agreement. It shall not be necessary for the Bank before making demand on a Company under this Agreement or exercising its rights under this Agreement to make demand upon or seek to obtain payment from any Principal or any other Company.
- 2.3 (a) Any Company may give written notice to the Bank to prevent further Principals' Liabilities being guaranteed by that Company under this Agreement. Any such notice shall only be valid and become effective when the provisions of sub-clause 24.4 are met.

- (b) When any Notice of Discontinuance becomes effective in relation to any Company under the terms of sub-clause 24.4 or when discontinuance occurs in relation to a Company by any other means, such Company shall nevertheless remain liable for all money and liabilities (whether actual or contingent) which are either due, owing or incurred to the Bank at the date of discontinuance or which thereafter become due, owing or incurred to the Bank by reason of agreements, events, transactions or any other fact or matter whatsoever without limitation occurring or arising on or before such date (as well as those referred to in paragraph (a)(ii) of the definition of Principals' Liabilities).
- (c) The giving of any such Notice of Discontinuance or discontinuance occurring in relation to a Company by any other means shall not (subject to clause 2.3(d)(i)) affect the continuing liability under this Agreement of any other Company nor the operation of the Set-off Arrangements at any time thereafter, which shall remain in full force and effect.
- (d) Subject to sub-clause 2.3(b), whenever there is discontinuance of the Guarantee in respect of any Principal:
 - (i) by reason of the liquidation, administration or dissolution of any Company, then the obligations of the other Companies under this Agreement shall not extend to obligations of such Company incurred after the date of discontinuance; and the obligations of such Company under this Agreement shall not extend to obligations of the other Companies incurred after the date of discontinuance; and
 - (ii) by reason of a Notice of Discontinuance becoming effective, then the obligations of the Company which has given the Notice of Discontinuance shall not extend to the obligations of the other Companies incurred after the date of discontinuance

but otherwise this Agreement shall continue in full force and effect and shall remain binding on all the Companies.

INTEREST. COSTS. ETC.

- In addition to its liabilities under clause 2, each of the Companies jointly and severally agrees further to pay to the Bank on demand:
 - (a) interest (both before and after any demand or judgment) on the amount due or owing under this Agreement either from the date of demand for payment on such Company or the date of discontinuance, whichever first occurs, until payment (but so that such Company shall not also be liable for interest under paragraph (b) of the definition of Principals' Liabilities for such period) such interest to be:
 - (i) in the case of an amount denominated in Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the Bank's base rate for the time being in force (or its equivalent or substitute rate for the time being) or in the case of an amount denominated in any currency or currency unit other than Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost to the Bank (as conclusively determined by the Bank) of funding sums comparable to and in the currency or currency unit of such amount in the London Interbank Market (or such other market as the Bank may select) for such consecutive periods (including overnight deposits) as the Bank may in its absolute discretion from time to time select; or
 - (ii) at the highest rate payable from time to time by the relevant Principal or which, but for any such reason, event or circumstance as is mentioned in clause 5, would have been payable from time to time by that Principal,

(whichever is the higher) and (without prejudice to the right of the Bank to require payment of such interest) all such interest shall be compounded both before and after any demand or judgment (in the case of interest charged by reference to the Bank's base rate) on the Bank's usual charging dates in each year and (in the case of interest charged by reference to the cost of funding in the London Interbank Market or other market) at the end of each such period as is selected by the Bank pursuant to sub-clause 3.1(a)(i) or at three monthly intervals whichever is the shorter; and

- (b) commission and other banking charges and legal, administrative and other costs, charges and expenses (on a full and unqualified indemnity basis) incurred by the Bank whether before or after the date of demand on any of the Companies for payment or the date of discontinuance:
 - (i) in enforcing or reasonably endeavouring to enforce the payment of any money due under this Agreement or otherwise in relation to this Agreement; and
 - (ii) in resisting or reasonably endeavouring to resist any claims or defences made against the Bank by any Principal or others in connection with any liabilities or alleged liabilities to the Bank of any Principal or others or any money or benefits received by or any preference or alleged preference given to the Bank by any Principal or others;
- 3.2 If any payment made by or on behalf of the Bank under this Agreement includes an amount in respect of Value Added Tax, or if any payment due to the Bank under this Agreement shall be in reimbursement of any expenditure by or on behalf of the Bank which includes an amount in respect of Value Added Tax, then such an amount shall be payable by the Companies to the Bank on demand.
- 3.3 Each of the Companies jointly and severally agrees to pay on demand any fees charged by the Bank for the time spent by the Bank's officials, employees or agents in dealing with any matter relating to this Agreement. Such fees shall be payable at such rate as may be specified by the Bank.

4. SET-OFF, CHARGE AND RESTRICTION ON WITHDRAWALS

- 4.1 Without prejudice to the other provisions of this Agreement, the Companies jointly and severally agree that, in addition to any general lien, right of set-off or combination or consolidation or other right to which the Bank as bankers may be entitled by law, the Bank may at any time and from time to time and with or without notice to the Companies or any of them:
 - (a) combine or consolidate all or any of the Accounts with all or any of the Principals.

 Liabilities; and
 - (b) set-off or transfer any Credit Balance in or towards satisfaction of any of the Principals' Liabilities.
- 4.2 Each Company with full title guarantee hereby charges its Credit Balances to the Bank to secure repayment of the Secured Obligations.
- 4.3 The Bank may at any time and from time to time exercise the rights referred to in sub-clause 4.1 with or without notice to the Companies or any of them notwithstanding any other term or condition applying to the Accounts and notwithstanding that any Credit Balance may have been placed with the Bank for fixed or determinable periods of time.
- 4.4 The Bank may at its sole discretion from time to time with or without notice to the Companies or any of them elect to convert the whole or any part of a Credit Balance into the currency or currency unit or currencies or currency units of any of the Principals' Liabilities (deducting from the proceeds of the conversion any currency premium or other expense). The Bank may take any such action as may be necessary for this purpose, including without limitation opening additional Accounts. The rate of exchange shall be the Bank's spot rate for selling the currency or currency unit or currencies or currency units of such Principals' Liabilities for the currency or currency unit or currencies or currency units of the Credit Balance prevailing at or about 11.00 a.m. on the date or dates the Bank exercises its right to combine or consolidate and/or to set-off or transfer.
- 4.5 Until all the Secured Obligations have been fully discharged and satisfied the Bank may at any time (including, without limitation, after the expiry of any fixed or determinable period of time during which a Credit Balance has been placed with the Bank) refuse to permit any withdrawal of the whole or any part of a Credit Balance (whether by dishonouring cheques or otherwise).
- 4.6 Notwithstanding clause 2.2, in the event of:
 - (a) any Company going into liquidation whether voluntary or compulsory;

- (b) a receiver being appointed of the whole or any part of the undertaking, property or assets of any Company;
- (c) an application for the appointment of an administrator of any Company being presented;
- (d) a voluntary arrangement being approved in relation to any Company; or
- (e) a notice of appointment of or notice of intention to appoint an administrator is issued by or in respect of any Company,

the Secured Obligations shall be deemed to have become presently due and payable without demand or further demand immediately before the making of the interim order or the presentation of the petition or application or the passing of the resolution for such winding up or administration or the issuing of the notice of appointment of or notice of intention to appoint such administrator or the appointment of such receiver or the approval of such voluntary arrangement.

- 4.7 Each Company agrees with the Bank that it shall not (without the prior written consent of the Bank) assign, mortgage, charge, secure or otherwise confer upon any third party any right, title or interest in or to any Credit Balance, or otherwise dispose of any Credit Balance or agree to do any such thing, or allow any such third party right, title or interest to subsist (except in each case in favour of, or upon, the Bank).
- 4.8 The Bank shall not be liable for any loss occasioned to any of the Companies by reason of the exercise of the Bank's powers under this Agreement including, without limitation, any loss of interest occasioned by any deposit being terminated without due notice or before its maturity.
- 4.9 The Set-off Arrangements shall not prejudice or affect any other guarantee, lien, right of set-off, combination or consolidation or other right exercisable by the Bank in connection with all or any of the Accounts or all or any of the Principals' Liabilities and is in addition and without prejudice to any security the Bank may now or hereafter hold.
- Each Company shall at any time and at the Company's cost if and when required by the Bank take all steps and do and execute all such acts, deeds, documents and things as the Bank may consider to be necessary or desirable to give effect to and procure the perfection of the rights intended to be granted by this Agreement.
- 4.11 Each Company undertakes to notify the Bank of the occurrence of any of the events specified in sub-clause 4.6.

5 INDEMNITY, REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES

- 5.1 Any money and liabilities which, but for the circumstances set out in this sub-clause 5.1, would form all or part of the Principals' Liabilities and which cannot be recovered or cannot for the time being be recovered by the Bank from any Principal or any one or more of the Companies for any reason whatsoever including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
 - (a) any legal disability or incapacity of any Principal or Company;
 - (b) any invalidity or illegality affecting any of such money or liabilities;
 - (c) any want of authority in any person purporting to act on behalf of any Principal or Company;
 - (d) any provision of insolvency law;
 - (e) the administration, liquidation or dissolution of any Principal or Company or the inability of the Bank to make effective demand on any Principal or Company as a result of such administration, liquidation or dissolution;
 - (f) the passage of time by prescription or limitation or under any relevant Limitation Act;
 - (g) any moratorium or any statute, decree or requirement of any governmental or other authority in any territory;
 - (h) any inability of any Principal or Company to acquire or effect payment in the currency or currency unit in which any of such money or liabilities are denominated or to effect

payment in the place where any of such money or liabilities are or are expressed to be payable;

- (i) the making, implementation or effect of any arrangement whereby, notwithstanding that security taken by the Bank from any Principal or Company or any surety may be ranked ahead of security held by any third party, the Bank is obliged to account for any money received from or in respect of the Bank's security to such a third party or to share any such money with such a third party;
- (j) any event of force majeure or any event frustrating payment of such money or liabilities; or
- (k) any other event or circumstance (apart from payment or express release of all the Principals' Liabilities) which would constitute or afford a legal or equitable discharge or release of, or defence to, a guarantor or indemnifier,

shall nevertheless be recoverable from each of the Companies as though it were a principal debtor in respect of an equivalent aggregate amount, whether any such reason, event or circumstance shall have been made known to the Bank before or after such money or liabilities were incurred and each of the Companies shall indemnify the Bank on demand against all cost, damage, expense and loss which the Bank may suffer or incur as a consequence of such inability to recover from any Principal or Company.

- 5.2 Each of the Companies jointly and severally agrees to indemnify the Bank and its employees and agents (as a separate covenant with each such person indemnified) against all loss incurred in connection with:
 - (a) any statement made by any Company or on its behalf in connection with this Agreement being untrue or misleading:
 - (b) the Bank entering into any obligation with any person (whether or not any of the Companies) at the request of any of the Companies (or any person purporting to be any of the Companies).
 - (c) any actual or proposed amendment, supplement, waiver, consent or release in relation to this Agreement:
 - (d) any Company not complying with any of its obligations under this Agreement; and
 - (e) any stamping or registration of this Agreement or the security constituted by it,

whether or not any fault (including negligence) can be attributed to the Bank or its employees and agents.

- 5.3 This indemnity does not and shall not extend to any loss to the extent that:
 - (a) in the case of any loss incurred by the Bank or its employees or agents it arises from the Bank or its employees or agents acting other than in good faith; or
 - (b) there is a prohibition against an indemnity extending to that loss under any law relating to this indemnity.
- 5.4 Each of the Companies represents and warrants to the Bank that:
 - (a) it has full power and authority to own its assets and to carry on business in each jurisdiction in which it carries on business:
 - (b) it is duly incorporated and in good standing in the jurisdiction in which it is incorporated;
 - (c) it is empowered by its constitution to enter into and perform its obligations under this Agreement and all necessary corporate action has been taken to approve and authorise the execution of and performance of its obligations under this Agreement.

6. CURRENCY CONVERSION

作品的技术的主义等编纂

6.1 If and to the extent that any Company fails to pay on demand the amount due under this Agreement in the currency or currency unit or currencies or currency units demanded (the "First

Currency/Currencies"), the Bank shall be entitled in its absolute discretion and with or without notice to any Company and without prejudice to any other remedy to purchase as it shall think fit with any other currency or currency unit or any other currencies or currency units (the "Second Currency/Currencies") either forthwith or at any time or times thereafter the amount (or any part thereof) of the First Currency/Currencies which is unpaid

- 6.2 Each Company undertakes to indemnify the Bank against the price in the Second Currency/Currencies paid by the Bank pursuant to clause 6.1 and to pay interest to the Bank on the amount of such Second Currency/Currencies at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost (as certified by the Bank) of funding such amount of Second Currency/Currencies until payment compounded as provided in sub-clause 3.1(a) to the intent that if and in so far as such purchase is made by the Bank the liability of each Company to indemnify and pay interest to the Bank under this sub-clause shall thenceforth to that extent be in substitution for all liability under clauses 2 and 3 only in respect of the said amount of the First Currency/Currencies which has been so purchased. If such purchase(s) is or are made by the Bank as aforesaid, the Bank shall inform the Attorney of the amount of the First Currency/Currencies so purchased, the date(s) of such purchase(s), the currency or the currency unit or currencies or the currency units used in such purchase(s) and the price(s) paid.
- Without prejudice to sub-clauses 6.1 and 6.2, each Company undertakes to indemnify the Bank against any loss through currency or currency unit exchanges, including any loss occasioned by payment of any currency or currency unit premium or through any rule of law requiring judgments or proofs of debt, claims or payment of dividends in administration or liquidation to be in any particular currency or currency unit, which may be suffered by the Bank before the Bank has been paid all amounts due or owing under this Agreement in the First Currency Currencies. Each Company also agrees to pay interest in accordance with sub-clause 6.2 in respect of any such loss.

CONTINUING SECURITY

This Agreement shall continue to bind each of the Companies as a continuing security notwithstanding that the liabilities of any Company to the Bank may from time to time be reduced to nil and notwithstanding any change in the name, style, constitution or otherwise of any Company.

8 CONCLUSIVE EVIDENCE

A certificate by an official of the Bank as to the Principals' Liabilities of the Secured Obligations shall (save for manifest error) be binding and conclusive on each of the Companies in any legal proceedings both in relation to the existence of the liability and as to the amount thereof.

9. DEALINGS BY THE BANK

- 9.1 The Bank may, without any consent from any Company and without affecting this Agreement, do all or any of the following:
 - (a) grant, renew, vary, increase, extend, release or determine any facilities, products or services given or to be given to any Principal or any other person and agree with such Principal or any such person as to the application thereof;
 - (b) hold, renew, modify or release or omit to take, perfect, maintain or enforce any security or guarantee or right (including without limitation any right as to the making, collection, allocation or application of recoveries in respect of any security or guarantee) now or hereafter held from or against any Principal or any other person in respect of any of the Principals' Liabilities;
 - (c) grant time or indulgence to or settle with or grant any waiver or concession to any Principal or any other person; and/or
 - (d) demand or enforce payment from any Company irrespective of whether or not the Bank shall take similar action against any other Company.
- 9.2 In relation to each Company, this Agreement shall not be affected or discharged by anything which would not have discharged or affected it if such Company had been a principal debtor to the Bank. In particular, but without limitation, the Bank may release any Company or other surety for any of

the Principals' Liabilities and may discharge any security held by the Bank as security for the liability of any such Principal, Company or other surety notwithstanding that any other Company may have a claim for contribution against any such Principal, Company or other surety and notwithstanding that any other Company may claim to be subrogated to the Bank's rights under such security.

10. OPENING OR CONTINUANCE OF NEW OR EXISTING ACCOUNTS

- 10.1 The Bank may at any time open and continue any new account(s) or continue any existing account(s) with any Principal and, without prejudice to the Set-off Arrangements, no money paid from time to time into any such new or existing account(s) by or on behalf of that Principal shall be appropriated towards or have the effect of reducing or affecting any of the Principals' Liabilities.
- 10.2 If the Bank does not open a new account on the date of discontinuance of the Guarantee in respect of any Principal, it shall nevertheless be treated as if it had done so at such date and, as from that date, all payments made to the Bank in respect of the Principals' Liabilities shall be credited or treated as having been credited to the new account and shall not operate to reduce or affect the amount of the Principals' Liabilities owing at such date.

II. SUSPENSE ACCOUNT

- 11.1 The Bank may at any time place and keep to the credit of a separate or suspense account any money received under or by virtue of this Agreement for so long and in such manner as the Bank may determine without any obligation to apply the same or any part thereof in or towards the discharge of any of the Principals' Liabilities.
- 11.2 In calculating the amount in relation to any Principals Liabilities for which any Company may be liable under this Agreement, the Bank shall not charge interest on so much of the Principals Liabilities as is equal to the credit balance from time to time on such separate account.
- 11.3 Notwithstanding any such payment, in the event of any proceedings relating to any Principal in or analogous to administration. liquidation, composition or arrangement, the Bank may prove for or claim (as the case may be) and agree to accept any dividend or composition in respect of the whole or any part of the Principals' Liabilities and other sums in the same manner as if such money had not been received.

12. GUARANTEE NOT TO BE AVOIDED BY CERTAIN EVENTS

- 12.1 (a) No assurance, security or payment which may be avoided or invalidated or for which the Bank may have to account in whole or in part to any person under any applicable law ("Applicable Law") of any jurisdiction (including without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing sections 175, 176A, 234, 238, 239, 241, 242, 243, 245, 339, 340, 342 and 423 of the Insolvency Act 1986 and section 754 of the Companies Act 2006) and no release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement including but not limited to a release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement of or in relation to this Agreement, which may have been given or made on the faith of any such assurance, security or payment, shall prejudice or affect the right of the Bank to recover under this Agreement as if such assurance, security, payment, release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement (as the case may be) had never been granted, given or made.
 - (b) Any such release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement shall, as between the Bank and each of the Companies, be deemed to have been given or made upon the express condition that it shall become and be voidable at the instance of the Bank if the assurance, security or payment on the faith of which it was made or given shall at any time thereafter be avoided or invalidated or be subject to an accounting to any other person under any Applicable Law or otherwise to the intent and so that the Bank shall become and be entitled at any time after any such avoidance, invalidation or accounting to exercise all or any of the rights in this Agreement expressly conferred upon the Bank and/or all or any other rights which by virtue and as a consequence of this Agreement the Bank would have been entitled to exercise but for such release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement.
- 12.2 (a) The Bank shall be entitled to retain any security held for the Secured Obligations for a

period of two months plus any period during which any assurance, security or payment such as is referred to in sub-clause 12.1(a) may be avoided or invalidated (or such longer period as the Bank shall consider reasonable in the light of the provisions of any Applicable Law) after (as the case may be) the creation of such assurance or security or after the payment of all money and liabilities that are or may become due to the Bank from any Principal notwithstanding any release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement given or made by the Bank.

(b) If at any time within such period or prior to such repayment, an application shall be presented to a competent Court for an administration order or for an order for the winding-up of any Principal or any Principal shall commence to be wound-up voluntarily or a notice of appointment of or notice of intention to appoint an administrator is issued by or in respect of any Principal (or any step is taken under any Applicable Law which is analogous to any of the foregoing), then the Bank shall be entitled to continue to retain this Agreement and any such security as is referred to in sub-clause 12.2(a) for and during such further period as the Bank may determine in which event this Agreement and such security shall be deemed to have continued to have been ited by the Bank as security for the payment to the Bank of all the Secured Obligations (including any sums which the Bank is ordered to repay pursuant to any order of any Court or as a consequence of any Applicable Law).

13. COMPANIES' CLAIMS

Until all the Principals' Liabilities shall have been paid or discharged in full, notwithstanding payment in whole or in part of the Secured Obligations or any release, settlement, discharge, cancellation or arrangement falling within sub-clause 12.1(b), none of the Companies shall by virtue of any such payment or the operation of the Set-off Arrangements or by any other means or on any other ground (save as hereinafter provided):

- (a) claim any set-off or counter-claim against any Principal or any other Company in respect of any liability on its part to such Principal or such other Company;
- (b) make any claim or enforce any right against any Principal or any other Company or prove in competition with the Bank in respect of any such claim or right;
- (c) accept any repayment from any Principal or any other Company of any amount owed to it by such Principal or such other Company;
- (d) be entitled to claim or have the benefit of any proof against or dividend, composition or payment by any Principal or any other Company in the voluntary arrangement, administration or liquidation of such Principal or such other Company;
- (e) be entitled to claim or have the benefit of any security or guarantee now or hereafter held by the Bank for any of the Principals' Liabilities or to have any share therein; and
- (f) claim or enforce any right of contribution against any surety of any Principal or any other Company,

PROVIDED THAT in relation to any Company:

- (i) sub-clauses 13(a), (b) and (c) shall only apply after the date that demand has been made upon that Company under this Agreement or after the date of discontinuance (whichever is earlier); and
- (ii) If that Company shall have any right of proof or claim in the voluntary arrangement, administration or liquidation of any Principal or any other Company, it shall, if the Bank so requires, exercise such right of proof or claim on behalf of the Bank and hold any dividend or other money received in respect thereof upon trust for the Bank to the extent of the Secured Obligations and it shall in like manner hold upon trust for the Bank to the extent of the Secured Obligations any money which it may receive or recover from any surety by virtue of any right of contribution and any money which it may receive but should not have received by reason of any of sub-clauses 13(a) to (f) inclusive.

14. SECURITY HELD BY THE COMPANIES

- 14.1 Each Company confirms that it has not taken and undertakes that it will not take any security from any Principal or any other Company without the prior written consent of the Bank.
- 14.2 Without prejudice to sub-clause 14.1, any security now or hereafter held by or for any of the Companies from any Principal or any other Company shall be held in trust for the Bank as security for the Secured Obligations and upon request by the Bank such Company shall forthwith deposit such security with the Bank or assign the same to the Bank and/or do whatever else the Bank may consider necessary or desirable in order to permit the Bank to benefit from such security to the extent of the Secured Obligations.

15. OTHER SECURITIES OR RIGHTS

- This Agreement is in addition to and is not to prejudice or be prejudiced by any other guarantee or security or other rights which is or are now or may hereafter be held by the Bank for or in relation to the Secured Obligations, whether from any of the Companies or otherwise nor shall any recoveries, or arrangements for allocation or application of the same, pursuant to any other guarantee or security or rights relating to the Secured Obligations affect the Bank's right to claim payment under this Agreement.
- 15.2 It shall not be necessary for the Bank before claiming payment under this Agreement to resort to or seek to enforce any other guarantee or security or other rights whether from or against any Company or any other person.
- 15.3 It is hereby agreed that it shall not be a condition precedent or subsequent to this Agreement that the Bank shall take any security from any Principal, Company or any surely or any guarantee from any intended surety, nor shall the liability of any of the Companies under this Agreement be affected by any failure by the Bank to take any such security or guarantee or by the illegality, inadequacy or invalidity of any such security or guarantee.

16. PAYMENTS FREE FROM DEDUCTION

All payments to be made under this Agreement shall be made without set-off or counterclaim and shall be made free and clear of, and without deduction for, any taxes, levies, imposts, duties, charges, fees or withholdings of any nature now or hereafter imposed by any governmental authority in any jurisdiction or any political subdivision or taxing authority thereof or therein provided that if any Company is compelled by law to deduct or withhold any such amounts, such Company shall simultaneously pay to the Bank such additional amount as shall result in the payment to the Bank of the full amount which would have been received but for such deduction or withholding.

17. PAYMENTS

- 17.1 If at any time the currency in which all or any part of the Secured Obligations are denominated is or is due to be or has been converted into the euro or any other currency as a result of a change in law or by agreement between the Bank and the relevant obligor, then the Bank may in its sole discretion direct that all or any of the Secured Obligations shall be paid in the euro or such other currency or currency unit.
- 17.2 The Bank may apply, allocate or appropriate the whole or any part of any payment made by any Company or any money received by the Bank under any guarantee, indemnity or third party security or from any liquidator, receiver or administrator of any Company to such part or parts of the Secured Obligations (or as the Bank may otherwise be entitled to apply, allocate or appropriate such money) as the Bank may in its sole discretion think fit to the entire exclusion of any right of any Company to so do.

18. UNLAWFULNESS, PARTIAL INVALIDITY

18.1 If (but for this sub-clause 18.1) it would for any reason be unlawful for any Company to guarantee any particular liability of a Principal to the Bank, then (notwithstanding anything herein contained) the Guarantee given by such Company and the Set-off Arrangements insofar as they relate to the Credit Balances or Accounts of that Company shall not (to the extent that it would be so unlawful) extend to such liability but without in any way limiting the scope or effectiveness of this Agreement

as regards the rest of the Principals' Liabilities.

18.2 Each of the provisions in this Agreement shall be severable and distinct from one another and, if at any time any one or more of such provisions is or becomes invalid, illegal or unenforceable, the validity, legality and enforceability of the remaining provisions hereof shall not in any way be affected or impaired thereby.

19. NON-MERGER ETC.

Nothing herein contained shall operate so as to merge or otherwise prejudice or affect any bill, note, guarantee, mortgage or other security or any contractual or other right which the Bank may at any time have for any of the Secured Obligations or any right or remedy of the Bank thereunder. Any receipt, release or discharge of the security provided by, or of any liability arising under, this Agreement shall not release or discharge the Companies from any liability to the Bank for the same or any other money which may exist independently of this Agreement, nor shall it release or discharge the Companies from any liability to the Bank under the indemnity contained in clause 5.

20. ACCESSION AND RELEASE

- 20.1 If the Companies and the Bank and any other company or companies agreeing to become a party to this Agreement shall execute a deed in the form or substantially in the form set out in schedule 2, such other company or companies being listed in Part II of the schedule to such deed shall thenceforth be included as one of the Companies for all the purposes of this Agreement.
- 20.2 If the Companies and the Bank shall execute a deed in the form or substantially in the form set out in schedule 3, the Company or Companies listed in Part II of the schedule to such deed shall thenceforth cease to be included as one of the Companies for all the purposes of this Agreement.

21. POWER OF ATTORNEY

Each of the Companies (other than the Attorney) hereby irrevocably appoints the Attorney and its substitutes jointly and also severally to be its attorney for it and in its name and as its act and deed or otherwise to execute any such deed as is mentioned in clause 20 with such variations as the Attorney in its absolute and unfettered discretion shall think fit and to execute and do all such other deeds, documents, acts and things as the Attorney may consider necessary or expedient in connection therewith and each of the Companies hereby agrees to ratify and confirm anything executed or done or purported to be executed or done by the Attorney in its name.

22. TRANSFERS BY THE BANK OR THE COMPANIES

- 22.1 The Bank may freely and separately assign or transfer any of its rights under this Agreement or otherwise grant an interest in any such rights to any person or persons. On request by the Bank, each Company shall immediately execute and deliver to the Bank any form of instrument required by the Bank to confirm or facilitate any such assignment, assignation or transfer or grant of interest.
- 22.2 No Company shall assign or transfer any of its rights or obligations under this Agreement or enter into any transaction or arrangement which would result in any of those rights or obligations passing to or being held in trust for or for the benefit of another person.

23. RESTRICTION ON LIABILITY OF THE BANK

Except to the extent that any such exclusion is prohibited or rendered invalid by law, neither the Bank nor its employees and agents shall:

- (a) be under any duty of care or other obligation of whatsoever description to any of the Companies in relation to or in connection with the exercise of any right conferred upon the Bank; or
- (b) be under any liability to any of the Companies as a result of, or in consequence of the exercise, or attempted or purported exercise, or failure to exercise, any of the Bank's rights under this Agreement.

24. NOTICES AND DEMANDS

24.1 Without prejudice to clause 1.2(d), any notice or demand by the Bank to or on any Company shall be

deemed to have been sufficiently given or made if sent to that Company:

- (a) by hand or prepaid letter post to its registered office or its address stated herein or its address last known to the Bank; or
- (b) by facsimile to the last known facsimile number relating to any such address or office.
- 24.2 Without prejudice to clause 1.2(d), any such notice or demand given or made under sub-clause 24.1 shall be deemed to have been served on that Company:
 - (a) at the time of delivery to the address referred to in sub-clause 24.1(a), if sent by hand;
 - (b) at the earlier of the time of delivery or 10.00 a.m. on the day after posting (or, if the day after posting be a Sunday or any other day upon which no delivery of letters is scheduled to be made, at the earlier of the time of delivery or 10.00 a.m. on the next succeeding day on which delivery of letters is scheduled to be made), if sent by prepaid letter post;
 - (c) at the time of transmission, if sent by facsimile (and a facsimile shall be deemed to have been transmitted if it appears to the sender to have been transmitted from a machine which is apparently in working order); or
 - (d) on the expiry of 72 hours from the time of despatch, in any other case.
- 24.3 Service of any claim form may be made on any Company in the manner described in sub-clause 24.1(a), in the event of a claim being issued in relation to this Agreement, and shall be deemed to constitute good service.
- 24.4 In order to be valid:
 - a Notice of Discontinuance must be actually received by the Bank at the address of its branch, office or department mentioned under its name on the first page of this Agreement (or such other address as the Bank may notify to the Attorney in writing for this purpose);
 - (b) where the Bank administers a facility, product or service to any Principal from or at a branch, office or department other than one located at the address mentioned in sub-clause 24.4(a), for a Notice of Discontinuance to be valid in respect of such facility, product or service, a copy must also be received at the address of such other branch, office or department (or, if there is more than one such branch, office or department, at the address of all of them) PROVIDED THAT, in any event, each such other branch, office or department shall be deemed to have received a copy of the Notice of Discontinuance no later than thirty days after the date of its receipt at the address mentioned in sub-clause 24.4(a); and
 - (c) the Notice of Discontinuance (or copy, where sub-clause 24.4(b) applies) must be contained in an envelope addressed as described in this clause and such envelope must not contain any other documentation other than the Notice of Discontinuance (or such copy). Any envelope must also be marked for the attention of such official (if any) as the Bank may for the time being have notified to the Attorney in writing.

Any Notice of Discontinuance shall not become effective until the first working day after receipt (or deemed receipt) of the Notice of Discontinuance (or copy where clause 24.4(b) applies).

25. MISCELLANEOUS

- 25.1 Any amendment of or supplement to any part of this Agreement shall only be effective and binding on the Bank and the Companies if made in writing and signed by both the Bank and the Companies.

 References to this Agreement include each such amendment and supplement.
- The Companies and the Bank shall from time to time amend the provisions of this Agreement if the Bank notifies the Companies that any amendments are required to ensure that this Agreement reflects the market practice at the relevant time following the introduction or extension of economic and monetary union and/or the euro in all or any part of the European Union.
- 25.3 The Companies and the Bank agree that the occurrence or non-occurrence of European economic and monetary union, any event or events associated with European economic and monetary union and/or the introduction of any new currency in all or any part of the European Union shall not result

in the discharge, cancellation, rescission or termination in whole or in part of this Agreement or give any party to this Agreement the right to cancel, rescind, terminate or vary this Agreement in whole or in part.

- Any waiver, consent, receipt, settlement, discharge or release given by the Bank in relation to this Agreement shall only be effective if given in writing and then only for the purpose for and upon any terms on which it is given.
- 25.5 For the purpose of exercising, assigning, transferring or granting any interest in its rights under this Agreement, the Bank may disclose to any person any information relating to the Companies which the Bank has at any time.
- 25.6 Any change in the constitution of the Bank or its absorption of or smalgamation with any other person shall not in any way prejudice or affect its or their rights under this Agreement and the expression "the Bank" shall include any such other person.
- 25.7 The Bank shall be entitled to debit any of the accounts of any of the Companies for the time being with the Bank with any sum falling due to the Bank under this Agreement.
- 25.8 This document shall at all times be the property of the Bank.

26. NO RELIANCE ON THE BANK

5 g 4

- (a) Each Company acknowledges to and agrees with the Bank that, in entering into this Agreement:
 - (i) it has not relied on any oral or written statement, representation, advice, opinion or information made or given to the Companies or any of them in good faith by the Bank or anybody on the Bank's behalf and the Bank shall have no liability to it if it has in fact to done:
 - (ii) it has made independently of the Bank, its own assessment of the viability and profitability of any purchase, project or purpose for which each Principal has incurred the Principals' Liabilities and the Bank shall have no liability to it if in fact it has not so done:
 - (iii) there are no arrangements, collateral or relating to this Agreement, which have not been recorded in writing and signed by it and on behalf of the Bank; and
 - (iv) it has made, without reliance on the Bank, its own independent investigation of each Principal and its affairs and financial condition and of any other relevant person and assessment of the creditworthiness of each Principal or any other relevant person and the Bank shall have no liability to it if in fact it has not so done.
- (b) Each Company agrees with the Bank that the Bank did not have prior to the date of this Agreement, does not have and shall not have any duty to it:
 - (i) in respect of the application of the money hereby guaranteed:
 - (ii) in respect of the effectiveness, appropriateness or adequacy of the security constituted by this Agreement or of any other security for the Principals' Liabilities; or
 - (iii) to provide it with any information relating to any other Company or any other relevant person.
- (c) Each Company agrees with the Bank that the validity and enforceability of this Agreement and the recoverability of the Secured Obligations shall not be affected or impaired by:
 - (i) any other security or any guarantee taken by the Bank from it or any third party;
 - (ii) any such other security or guarantee proving to be inadequate;
 - (iii) the failure of the Bank to take, perfect or enforce any such other security or guarantee; or

- (iv) the release by the Bank of any such other security or guarantee.
- (d) Each Company agrees with the Bank for itself and as trustee for its officials, employees and agents that neither the Bank nor its officials, employees or agents—shall have any liability to it in respect of any act or omission by the Bank, its officials, employees or agents done or made in good faith.

27. OTHER SIGNATORIES NOT BOUND, ETC.

Each of the Companies agrees and consents to be bound by this Agreement notwithstanding that any other or others of them which were intended to execute or be bound hereby or by any deed intended to be completed and delivered pursuant to clause 20 may not do so or be effectually bound hereby or by such deed for any reason, cause or circumstances whatsoever and this Agreement shall be deemed to constitute a separate and independent agreement by each of the Companies. None of such agreements which is otherwise valid shall be avoided or invalidated by reason of one or more of the several agreements intended to be hereby established being invalid or unenforceable.

28. COUNTERPARTS

This Agreement may be executed as a deed in any number of counterparts all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same instrument. Any party to this Agreement may enter into it by executing any such counterpart.

29. LAW AND JURISDICTION

- 29.1 This Agreement and any dispute (whether contractual or non-contractual, including, without limitation, claims in tort, for breach of statutory duty or on any other basis) arising out of or in connection with it or its subject matter ("Dispute") shall be governed by and construed in accordance with the laws of England and Wales.
- The parties to this Agreement irrevocably agree, for the sole benefit of the Bank, that, subject as provided below, the courts of England and Wales shall have exclusive jurisdiction over any Dispute. Nothing in this clause shall limit the right of the Bank to take proceedings against any of the Companies in any other court of competent jurisdiction, nor shall the taking of proceedings in any one or more jurisdictions preclude the taking of proceedings in any other jurisdictions, whether concurrently or not, to the extent permitted by the law of such other jurisdiction.

IN WITNESS whereof the Companies have executed this Agreement as a Deed and have delivered it upon its being dated.

Schedule I

Part I - The Attorney

Name Living Care Health Limited Registered Number 08510730

Registered Office 96 Marsh Lane, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS9 8SR

Part II - The Other Companies

Name

Aghoco 1419 Limited

Registered Number 10207939

Registered Office 100 Barbirolli Square, Manchester, M2 3AB

Schedule 2 (Deed referred to in sub-clause 20.1)

To be presented for registration at Companies House within 2t days of dating against all the companies and limited liability partnerships (both "Existing" and "Further") which are a party to this document.

and the second s				
Control of the Control of Con-		4.5		
የመጥ ም መደግ መጥ ምን መን ቋጭ	CIT & COMPACTOR	* 3 - a	9 1	T enterner" täter tärrite
		is made i	ne aav (M
# E-84 0 - 00- 00	NC -0 10 -485 NM -2N-2K-2K-2K- NK -NN - N	AN NEWSTREET A	мене туркитури мене у н	#F

BETWEEN:

- (1) THE SEVERAL COMPANIES AND/OR LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS specified in Part I of the schedule hereto (the "Existing Companies");
- (2) THE COMPANY /LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIP [COMPANIES/LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS] specified in Part II of the schedule hereto (the "Further Company [Companies]"); and
- (3) LLOYDS BANK plc (the "Bank")

NOW THIS DEED WITNESSETH as follows:

- 1. In so far as the context admits expressions defined in the Principal Deed shall bear the same respective meanings herein.
- 2. The parties hereto hereby agree that the Further [Company] [Companies] shall be included within the expressions Companies and Principal for all the purposes of the Principal Deed so that (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
- 2.1 [the] [each] Further Company hereby covenants with and guarantees to the Bank to pay or discharge to the Bank in the currency or respective currencies thereof on demand by the Bank:
 - 2.1.1 all money and liabilities whether actual or contingent (including further advances made hereafter by the Bank) now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by any one or more of the Existing Companies [and any other Further Company] to the Bank anywhere or for which any one or more of the Existing Companies [and any other Further Company] may be or become liable to the Bank in any manner whatsoever without limitation (and (in any case) whether alone or jointly with any other person and in whatever style, name or form and whether as principal or surety and notwithstanding that the same may at any earlier time have been due, owing or incurred to some other person and have subsequently become due, owing or incurred to the Bank as a result of a transfer, assignment, assignation or other transaction or by operation of law) including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
 - (a) in the case of the liquidation, administration or dissolution of any such Existing Company [or Further Company], all money and liabilities (whether actual or contingent) which would at any time have been due, owing or incurred to the Bank by such Existing Company [or Further Company] if such liquidation, administration or dissolution had commenced on the date of discontinuance and notwithstanding such liquidation, administration or dissolution; and
 - (b) in the event of the discontinuance of the Guarantee in respect of any Existing Company [or any Further Company], all cheques, drafts or other orders or receipts

for money signed, bills accepted, promissory notes made and negotiable instruments or securities drawn by or for the account of such Existing Company [or Further Company] on the Bank or its agents and purporting to be dated on or before the date of discontinuance of that Guarantee, although presented to or paid by the Bank or its agents after the date of discontinuance of that Guarantee and all liabilities of such Existing Company [or Further Company] to the Bank at such date whether actual or contingent and whether payable forthwith or at some future time or times and also all credits then established by the Bank for such Existing Company [or Further Company];

- 2.1.2 interest on all such money and liabilities to the date of payment at such rate or rates as may from time to time be agreed between the Bank and the Existing Companies [and the Further [Company][Companies]] or, in the absence of such agreement, at the rate, in the case of any amount denominated in Sterling, of two percentage points per annum above the Bank's base rate for the time being in force (or its equivalent or substitute rate for the time being) or, in the case of an amount denominated in any currency or currency unit other than Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost to the Bank (as conclusively determined by the Bank) of funding sums comparable to and in the currency or currency unit of such amount in the London Interbank Market (or such other market as the Bank may select) for such consecutive periods (including overnight deposits) as the Bank may in its absolute discretion from time to time select; and
- 2.1.3 commission and other banking charges and legal, administrative and other costs, charges and expenses (on a full and unqualified indomnity basis) incurred by the Bank in enforcing or endeavouring to enforce payment of such money and liabilities whether by any [Existing Company] for Further Company] or others and in relation to preparing, preserving, defending or enforcing any security held by or offered to the Bank for such money and liabilities together with interest computed as provided in paragraph 2.1.2 above on each such sum from the date that the same was incurred or fell due.

PROVIDED THAT the liability of the Further [Company] [Companies] under the Guarantee may be determined in the manner (and with the consequences) set out in clause 2 of the Principal Deed;

- cach of the Existing Companies hereby covenants with and guarantees to the Bank to pay or discharge to the Bank in the currency or respective currencies thereof on demand by the Bank:
 - 2.2.1 all money and liabilities whether actual or contingent(including further advances made hereafter by the Bank) now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by [the Further Company] [any one or more of the Further Companies] to the Bank anywhere [or for which [the Further Company] [any one or more of the Further Companies] may be or become liable to the Bank in any manner whatsoever without limitation (and (in any case) whether alone or jointly with any other person and in whatever style, name or form and whether as principal or surety and notwithstanding that the same may at any earlier time have been due, owing or incurred to some other person and have subsequently become due, owing or incurred to the Bank as a result of a transfer, assignment, assignation or other transaction or by operation of law) including (without prejudice to the generality of the foregoing):
 - (a) in the case of the liquidation, administration or dissolution of [the] [such] Further Company, all money and liabilities (whether actual or contingent) which would at any time have been due, owing or incurred to the Bank by [the] [such] Further Company if such liquidation, administration or dissolution had commenced on the date of discontinuance and notwithstanding such liquidation, administration or dissolution; and
 - (b) in the event of the discontinuance of the Guarantee in respect of [the] [such] Further Company, all cheques, drafts or other orders or receipts for money signed, bills accepted, promissory notes made and negotiable instruments or securities drawn by or for the account of [the] [such] Further Company on the Bank or its agents and purporting to be dated on or before the date of discontinuance of that Guarantee, although presented to or paid by the Bank or its agents after the date of

discontinuance of that Guarantee and all liabilities of [the] [such] Further Company to the Bank at such date whether actual or contingent and whether payable forthwith or at some future time or times and also all credits then established by the Bank for [the] [such] Further Company;

- 2.2.2 interest on all such money and liabilities to the date of payment at such rate or rates as may from time to time be agreed between the Bank and [the] [such] [Further Company] or, in the absence of such agreement, at the rate, in the case of any amount denominated in Sterling, of two percentage points per annum above the Bank's base rate for the time being in force (or its equivalent or substitute rate for the time being) or, in the case of an amount denominated in any currency or currency unit other than Sterling, at the rate of two percentage points per annum above the cost to the Bank (as conclusively determined by the Bank) of funding sums comparable to and in the currency or currency unit of such amount in the London Interbank Market (or such other market as the Bank may select) for such consecutive periods (including overnight deposits) as the Bank may in its absolute discretion from time to time select; and
- 2.2.3 commission and other banking charges and legal and other costs, charges and expenses (on a full and unqualified indemnity basis) incurred by the Bank in enforcing or endeavouring to enforce payment of such money and liabilities whether by any Existing Company or [the][such] Further Company or others and in relation to preparing, preserving, defending or enforcing any security held by or offered to the Bank for such money and liabilities together with interest computed as provided in paragraph 2.2.2 above on each such sum from the date that the same was incurred or fell due.

PROVIDED THAT the liability of each Existing Company under the Guarantee may be determined in the manner (and with the consequences) set out in clause 2 of the Principal Deed:

- 2.3 without prejudice to the other provisions of this Deed or the provisions of the Principal Deed the Further [Company] [Companies] and the Existing Companies jointly and severally agree that, in addition to any general lien, right of set-off or combination or consolidation or other right to which the Bank as bankers may be entitled by law, the Bank may at any time and from time to time and with or without notice to the Further [Company] [Companies], the Existing Companies or any of them:
 - (a) combine or consolidate all or any of the Accounts with all or any of the Principals' Liabilities; and
 - (b) set-off or transfer any Credit Balance in or towards satisfaction of any of the Principals' Liabilities:
- 2.4 [the] [each] Further Company and each of the Existing Companies with full title guarantee hereby charges its Credit Balances to the Bank to secure repayment of all the Secured Obligations.
- 3. ALL the covenants, provisions and powers contained in or subsisting under the Principal Deed (except the covenants for payment and discharge of the money and liabilities thereby secured contained in clause 2 thereof but including, without limitation, the power of attorney contained in clause 21 thereof) shall be applicable for defining and enforcing the rights of the parties under the guarantees hereby provided as if [the] [each] Further Company had been one of the Companies parties to the Principal Deed.
- 4. This deed may be executed in any number of counterparts all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same instrument. Any party to this deed may enter into it by executing any such counterpart.

The Schedule

Part I - The Existing Companies

Name Registered Number Registered Office

Part II - The Further [Company] [Companies]

Name Registered Number Registered Office

Director Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) n the presence of Witness: (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation:	5452465775244577524	fireway field mar	1112)		(insen full name)
(signature) in the presence of Witness: (name) Address: Occupation: Signed as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: Signed as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: Signed as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: Signed as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) Address: Director/Secretary* (signature) Address: (signature) (signature) Insert full name) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature)		ಪ್ರಾಣಾಣ ಕ್ಷಮ್ಮ ಮುಂದು ಕ್ಷಮ್ಮ ಕ್ಷಮ್ಮ (ನ್ 20 ಕ್ಕಳನೆ) ಸಿತಿಗೆಯೆಗೆ	ease &		**************************************
Address: Occupation: (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) Address: (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature)	™u. ¥ ii son ste d'a™s £	And the second second			
Address: Occupation: (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) (signature) Address: (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature)		4. -			The same of the same of the same
Witness: (signature) Address: Geoupation: GNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insen full name) Director/Secretary* (signature) Address: Occupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Living ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insen full name)	水水水水中 医香 草硷 医原子子生物小子及外孢子的 e a a a a b b e c b b e	e é cianoria a propinsión de la Maria de Company		ពេសភភពពេលខណៈ ក្នុងក្នុងសុខភាព ក្នុងដ្ឋាភិបាលក្ដុំដែលស្ថិត្ត អូចបាបពេធិក្សា អាចប	
Witness: (name) Address: Occupation: GNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insert full name) Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: (signature) Address: Decupation: (insert full name) (signature) (signature) Address: Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) Address: (insert full name) Director/Secretary* (signature) (insert full name) Director/Secretary* (signature) the presence of Witness: (insert full name) (signature) Address: (signature)				· ·	
Address: Occupation: GNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insenfell name) Director/Secretary* (signature) if the presence of Winness: Occupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insenfull name) Director/Secretary* (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) Address: (signature) Address:				lander i de la companya da la compa La companya da la co	
Address: Geoupation: IGNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insen full name) Director/Secretary* (signature) Address: Occupation: IGNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insen full name) (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) Address:	Withess:	***************************************	е то я 2 се ка съста по повета	(nunc)	
Address: Geoupation: IGNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insen full name) Director/Secretary* (signature) Address: Occupation: IGNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insen full name) (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) Address:		ta lateral de la companya de la comp			and the second s
Occupation: GNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insenfall name)		រុំទីទីទីទី១១១៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩	<pre>coscenssinesesurres</pre>	(::uniling)	and the second second
Occupation: GNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insenfall name)					The second secon
IGNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: (name) GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name)	Address:	रेपालकेली कथा प्रतिस्थानक शहर कथा काम स्थाप	स क्रोड क्रोड के क्रोड के कर क क ब्रोड क ब्रोड के क्रोड के क	लेक्नक रू	
IGNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: (name) GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name)	italian di Karamatan di Karamata Karamatan di Karamatan di Karama	建筑型企业工作设施的企业工作企业工作企业工作 企业工作。		表更素質 國際	and the second second
GNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name)		ma had San a a hah kan amak ki da a l	bilden i berin veninin i i v	44 48	and the second s
GNED as a deed by Living Care Health Limited acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name)	Occumins:				
(insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Decupation: (insert full name)	solve, ou way of a May of h 20 h h h h	2 2 2 4 2 2 4 2 4 2 5 4 2 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	·额加出正数 自出《世出李清明·新》及《歌歌	# A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	
(insert full name) (irector Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Decupation: (insert full name) (signature) Address: Director/Secretary* (signature) Address: Director/Secretary* (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature)	and the second				
(insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Decupation: (insert full name)	KINFO as a deed he	Living Care Health	imilad area	er hwite-	
Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) (the presence of Witness: (signature) Address: Decupation: (Signature) Address: Decupation: (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) (signature)	the selection of a relative post of the second selection to a relative to	如此日 x 自由本學 1000 964 4. 複 自即有望自己责责	and a to a marker of the grade	and he y their	
Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) (the presence of Witness: (signature) Address: Decupation: (Signature) Address: Decupation: (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) (signature)		13_1 A 28	>		
(signature) (signature) (signature) (signature) Address: Occupation: (GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livinealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) Address:		**************************************	127		(men full name)
If the presence of Witness: Address: Decupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Living ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) irector Director/Secretury* (signature) the presence of Witness: (name)	region		a jaran erigen	Director/Secretary*	
the presence of Witness: Address: Decupation: [GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Living ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) irector Director/Secretary* (signature) the presence of Witness: (name)					
Witness: (name) Address: Decupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Living ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) irector Director/Secretary* (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) Address:	සිය සහත අරසිය අතර එය ව අතස සඳහා සහ සිකිම මණ ණණ වන ස	arexecra es,,,,(\$ LBBWK)		. The statement of the	·····(signature)
Witness: (name) Address: Occupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) the presence of Witness: (signature) Address:					
Address: Occupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) irector Director/Secretury* (signature) the presence of Witness: (name) (signature) Address:	i the presence of	erre presidente de la compansión de la com			
Address: Occupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (iasen full name) (insent full name) irector Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) the presence of Witness: (name)	Wimess:	. поменующь пакрычих фаркий сфярф	v ^a vitrataizerre ese	(uning)	
Address: Decupation: [GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin lealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) irector Director/Secretary* (signature) (the presence of Witness: (name) Address:		and the second s			
Address: Occupation: IGNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin lealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) irector Director/Secretary* (signature) I the presence of Witness: (signature) (signature) (signature)				1 stimoned appeal	
Occupation: GNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Living ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insenfull name)					
Occupation: IGNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Livin lealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insenfull name) (insenfull name) (insenfull name) (signature) (the presence of Witness: (name) Address:	Addmes				
IGNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Living ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) Address:	CENSING PRODUCTS	មិនសុខភពពលសម្រាស់ភពពសម៌នៃនៃ១ភ. 		******	
IGNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Living ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) Address:			# 6 6 7 7 7 7 7 8 8 7 7 9 8 7 9 8 8 7 9 8 8 8 7 9 8 8 8 8	\$8.44.44	
IGNED as a deed by the Existing Companies other than Living Care Health Limited acting by Living ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (insert full name) (signature) (signature) Address:			7 * 2 5 9 7 9 2 2 2 4 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9	₹ ₽ ⊕ × ~	
ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (irector Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) (signature) Address:	realboileur	*******************	~ < - x < 0 a m m m m m m m m m m m m m m m m m m	(SARAN)	
ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (irector Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) (signature) Address:					
ealth Limited their duly authorised attorney acting by its: (insert full name) (insert full name) (irector Director/Secretary* (signature) (signature) (signature) Address:					
irector Director/Secretary* (insen full name) (insen full name) (signature) (signature) Witness: (signature) Address:	(CNLL) as a deed by	the Existing Compar	nies other tha	in Living Care Health Limi	ted acting by Living Car
the presence of Witness:	ealth Limited their di	aly authorised attorne	ey acting by i	its:	
the presence of Witness:		V			
the presence of Witness:	ក្នុងស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វាស់ស្វា	tid nam	c)	ପ୍ରକ୍ରିସ୍ଥର ନ'ନ'ନ୍ତ ପ୍ରେସିକ୍ତର କଳନ୍ତି ଅନ୍ତର କଥା ନିର୍ଦ୍ଧ ନଥା ନିର୍ଦ୍ଧ ନଥା ନିର୍ଦ୍ଧ ନଥା ନିର୍ଦ୍ଧ ନଥା ନଥା କଥା କଥା କଥ	(insert full name)
the presence of Witness:	irector			Director/Secretory*	
the presence of Witness:		maran /			
the presence of Witness: (name) Address:		d ai um mores de			(c) majord seems)
Witness: (nume) Address:	少 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 5 5 5 6 6 6 6 6 7 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	1		 ●●●●● ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** ** *	ocurres du marrier en la
Witness: (name) Address:	C	men during the			
Address:	the to married common and				
Address:	*				and the second s
Address:	**	**************************************	\$45 53 56445555446666666	···· (name)	
***************************************	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		?↑?₹¶\$66.~048%\$8 ÷∞办♦₽ \$\$	(næac)	
***************************************	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	***************************************			
***************************************	· .	******************			
Occupation:	Witness:	**************************************			
Occupation:	Witness:	**************************************			
CACUpations: ************************************	Witness:	**************************************			
that the contract $m{f}$ is a contract of the contract of $m{r}$. The contract of $m{r}$ is the contract of $m{r}$ in $m{r}$	Witness: Address:	**************************************			
Delete as applicable.	Witness: Address:	**************************************			

End of schedule 2

Schedule 3 (Deed referred to in sub-clause 20.2)

THIS DEED OF RELEASE is made the day of

BETWEEN:

- (1) THE SEVERAL COMPANIES AND/OR LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS specified in Part 1 of the schedule hereto (the "Existing Companies");
- (2) THE COMPANY/LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIP [COMPANIES/LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIPS] specified in Part II of the schedule hereto (the "Released Company [Companies]"); and
- (3) LLOYDS BANK plc (the "Bank")

NOW THIS DEED WITNESSETH as follows:

- I. In so far as the context admits expressions defined in the Principal Deed shall bear the same respective meanings herein.
- 2. The parties hereto hereby agree that the Released [Company] [Companies] shall henceforth, subject to the provisions of clause 12 of the Principal Deed. cease to be included within the expressions Companies and Principal for all the purposes of the Principal Deed. The expression "Continuing Companies" shall mean the Existing Companies specified in Part 1 of this schedule excluding the Released Companies specified in Part 11 of this schedule.
- 3. Subject to the provisions of clause 12 of the Principal Deed, in pursuance of the said agreement the Bank hereby releases and discharges [the] [each] Released Company from the Set-off Arrangements PROVIDED THAT the Set-off Arrangements shall remain in full force and effect in relation to the Continuing Companies.
- 4. Subject to the provisions of clause 12 of the Principal Deed, in further pursuance of the said agreement the Bank hereby releases:
 - 4.1 [each][the] Released [Company] from each and every one of its covenants and obligations (whether actual or contingent) given or owing and the rights granted to the Bank under the Principal Deed PROVIDED THAT the Released [Company] [Companies] shall not be released from any covenant or obligation which exists or would have existed independently of the Principal Deed nor shall this deed operate as a release of any covenants or obligations to the Bank or any rights granted to the Bank otherwise than by the Principal Deed;
 - 4.2 the Continuing Companies from each and every one of their covenants and obligations (whether actual or contingent) given or owing and the rights granted to the Bank under the guarantees given by each of them under the Principal Deed but only in so far as such guarantees are given for the money and liabilities, interest and other sums now or at any time hereafter due, owing or incurred from or by the Released [Company] [Companies] to the Bank; and
 - 4.3 the Continuing Companies from the other rights granted by them to the Bank under the Principal Deed but only in so far as such rights relate solely to the money and liabilities,

interest and other sums due owing or incurred from or by the Released [Company] [Companies] to the Bank.

- 5. Save as expressly otherwise provided by clauses 3 and 4 the covenants and obligations (whether actual or contingent) given or owing and the other rights granted to the Bank by the Principal Deed shall continue in full force.
- 6. Without prejudice to clause 27 of the Principal Deed, the Continuing Companies have executed this deed to indicate their consent to the terms hereof and to confirm their agreement that notwithstanding the releases herein contained the Principal Deed shall (save only as expressly herein provided) continue in full force and effect notwithstanding any fluctuation in the amounts from time to time guaranteed thereby or subject thereto or the existence at any time of any credit balance on any current or other account.
- 7. This deed may be executed in any number of counterparts all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same instrument. Any party to this deed may enter into this deed by executing any such counterpart.

24

The Schedule

Part I - The Existing Companies

Name Registered Number Registered Office

Part II - The Released [Company] [Companies]

Name Registered Number Registered Office

SIGNED and delive	ered as a deed as after	mey for and on be	chalf of Lloyds Bank p	ole by:
· ·	7			
据装备会全国会会各处专用国会办办会员用想提为影响力各处分 T A T T		ans of parson appoints	d to exercise the power of acc	nncy)
	(SIMMING)	ı		
· 安蒙在心面中的小面面的小面面的小面面上面面上面面面上面上面面面。	istenzoroee iti resesta in graffii itaanis d			
in the presence of				
Winess:	কু ত্ত কুন্ত কৰা কুণ্ড হ'ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব ব	ь доффактурфурфтакульпаских изэрала	. (name)	
	*****************	ି . ଅଭିନୟର ବ୍ୟୟକ୍ଷର ବୃଦ୍ଧି ନହିଲ ଓ ଅନ୍ୟକ୍ଷ କଳ୍ପ କଳ୍ପ	(signature)	
	er fysikke Grigoryker			
Address	g « ж/эх я я в з эт сея я е х с ая я с	១០៩៩៩៩៩ <mark>៩០១៤១៩៩៩៩៩</mark> ៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩៩	# w	
	· 查查查查查查查查查查查查查 () 教育 (2. 10 电子电子 人名西伯尔 人名马克格奇 化基金化 加速电位 出于		
Occupation:	1. 微弹等如以入口多种特别在有有的不及其他病病	. ************************************	6.8	
LAGGERALISTES.	 Р т в н н н н н н н н н н н н н н н н н н	ски о 2 è è и по че за че и на че и п та че и п на	**	
		. ***		
SIGNED as a deed l	by Living Care Health	h Limited actine l	ov its:	
Same & Come Note: younger for the same				
。 新华州 布加埃沙萨世政 布隆 由出來 蓝娜波伊斯出出地流出的血出的血出的不能 。	inset full re	ame)	·西尔尔特·大克特·克尔特·西西克斯 医水溶液 数据 医水水 计多数 新电传播 数据	(mseri full name)
Director		£	Pirector/Secretary*	
the second state of				
Fred 2 3 14 2 4 2 4 4 4 4 4 5 5 6 5 6 5 6 5 6 5 6 5 6 5 6	(nullung)ssancessacens.	ėd	लेक्ट्र के मित्रक करी हाएँ का है के कर के में के के के के का का का का किए के स्टाप का है जिस्सी के में मित्रक करी हाएं का है के के में के में के में के के मान की	ricarcanas vasa (SARDARIE)
· 8 4*				
in the presence of Witness:			Linx /	
Willias.	ગ્રહ <i>ા</i> ? કે જિલ્લા જેટલ સાંહલ ટેલેટે જ હેટલે છે	可以有效如此是因为 医皮肤有重性医生素甲腺蛋白性多种尿管	(unic)	
	area (11). Salar tarah saharan salah	විසික්ක කරයිට එරෙස්ස් සම්බන්ධ සම්බන්ධ සම්බන්ධ සම	(simputer)	

Address	用家庭参约支持有力如今为庭房水产并介以出力 化。	**************************************		
		3~~86632-XX44~~~~~~	,	

Occupation:	遊の:如葉:1 中田市電信等原本的はそくかをかっ.	**************************************		
CICNED as a dead	Enz. them I marking a sure	anamana zara	hor lines man line	the Comptend explanation has Contained
	by the community of their duly authorised			th Limited acting by Living
g ⁶⁰⁰ 化温度 が、 日 豊か が明 かがまる お下い 神道 もとなけがかかつ	s thich canda experies summ	a weredering a combinerity r	n' atra-	
		A.		
መመድ አመመስምታለ መድሻ መመውድ ምጃ የመመድ ይፈመት ውስ ተመታ ድስ		ome)		(insert full name)
Director	,	C	lirector Secretary*	
, 100 m				
අතර උතරින ඉතිබ් සිදුම් ඉතින් එළෙකන් සිල්මේදී සිදුම් සම සිතර සිට		50		(signoture)
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
in the presence of Witness:				
V III (C.S.).	ক্ত চৰল হ চন ব চকন চ গন জুক ল ল বৰ ০ ব	\$ & \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	(namc)	
			.(signaure)	
	ቀጠ ቀች 6 4 5 4 4 4 5 6 9 4 4 4 4	\$ 4 \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$ \$	af 20 Englese zez ze ze k	
Address:	දව ා අද ලේ මු සැලිසුවුවූ සු මු ඇතම එරෙස් එ ඇ	\$\$0,570\$24444600000000000000000000000000000000		
	E Cloud 意思表示 3 比较 电影 成者中毒的含年本中(\$_{\psi}\$\psi \text{\$\psi \psi \psi \psi \psi \psi \psi \psi		
	ាលាក់ ឃុំផ្លែងលុំសុំស្ន្រ ព្រះស្នង ស្នង សុង សុង ពេលពេល	වෙවල වන සුදුරුමිය වනය එහි මිරීම කර එක් විය සුදුරුම් විය සුදුරුම් විය සුදුරුම් විය සුදුරුම් විය සුදුරුම් විය සුද	8	
Occupation:	কক্ষক চনক্ৰক ক্ৰিক ক্ৰিক জৰ্ভী	\$	•	
Balas as as as 25	one le la			
Peleic as appli	Carleng.	The second se		

End of schedule 3

SIGNED as a deed by L	iving Care Health	Limited acting by its
-----------------------	-------------------	-----------------------

Director Director/Secretary*

(signature)

in the presence of Witness:

Charlotte Anne Read (name

ADDLESHAW GODDARD LLP

Address:

SOVEREIGN HOUSE PO BOX 6

SOVEREIGN STREET

Occupation:

(EEDS'LS1'1HQ''''

Solution

SIGNED as a deed by Aghoco 1419 Limited acting by its:

Circulation (insert full name)

Director/Secretary*

(ugnature)

is the presence of Witness:

Charlotte Anne Kead ()

ADDLESHAW GUDDARD Liprature

Address:

SOVEREIGN HOUSE PO BOX 8

GOVEREIGN STREET...

Occupation:

....Soludar

Delete as opphisable

RefOGSA 20110616